
 
 
 
 

GCCCD Vision, Mission and Value Statement 
 

Vision:  Transforming lives through learning. 
 

Mission:  Provide outstanding learning opportunities that prepare students to 
meet community needs and future challenges of a complex, global society. 

 
Value Statement:  Cultivate a student-centered culture of excellence, trust, stewardship, and service. 

 
 

Public Safety and Emergency Preparedness Council 
 

October 9, 2019, Meeting Minutes 
10:30am @ Cuyamaca E-106 

 
    Members Present   
Chair:   
Director-Campus and 
Parking Services (CAPS) 
 

Nicole Conklin X     
      

Associate Dean-Student 
Affairs – Cuyamaca 

Lauren Vaknin X  Academic Senate 
Representative – CC 

Kim Dudzik  

Associate Dean-Student 
Affairs-Grossmont 

Sara Varghese   Academic Senate 
Representative – GC 

Tate Hurvitz  

GCCCD/ 
Sheriff’s Office Sergeant 

Sgt. Gathings X  Classified Senate 
Representative 

Elaine Adlam X 

GCCCD/Sheriff’s Office 
Deputy 

Deputy on duty at site – 
alternate GC, CC 

  Director-Facilities 
Planning, Dev. & 
Maintenance 

Ken Emmons X 

CAPS Specialist Specialist on duty at site – 
alternate GC, CC 

X  Director-Campus 
Facilities – CC 

Francisco Gonzalez X 

Cuyamaca EPC 
Representative Chair or 
Co-Chair 

Sahar Abushaban 
 

X  Director-Campus 
Facilities – GC 

Loren Holmquist X 

Grossmont EPC 
Representative Chair or 
Co-Chair 

Jeff Lehman   Director-
Communications and 
Public Information 
Human Resources 

Anne Krueger 
 
 
Alyssa Brown  

X 

District Services 
Representative AT Large 

Ron Adams   

 
Extended Cabinet Rep              

 
Bill McGreevy 

X  

Student Representatives  
TBD 

B  Recorder:  CAPS 
Administrative Support 

Gaby Garcia  
 

 
 

 
1. Review of AP/BP’s 3415, 3510, 3516, 3540 The committee reviewed all 

policies as requested by the 
Chancellors office. 

1. 3415 was reviewed with 
the following question 
sent: Can we offer training 
besides AB504 to staff 
regarding their rights and 
responsibilities should ICE 
come to campus? The 
concern is that many people 
would not know what to do 

X 

 



and possibly interfere with a 
peace officer, causing 
additional arrests.  

2. 3510 was reviewed with 
very minor changes for 
grammar.  

3. 3516 was updated to 
reflect the same text 
included in our annual 
security report which is a 
federal requirement under 
the Clery Act.  

4. 3540 was tabled so that 
the Title IX workgroup may 
review it first. They have a 
planned meeting on 
October 18th in which a 
consultant was invited to 
assist with revisions. The 
council is willing to re-read 
the document once this 
step is completed.   

5. Panic Buttons Panic button pros and cons were 
discussed. A summary document 
was submitted regarding past and 
current conversations about the 
buttons and best practices.  
 
The council collectively 
recommended that the buttons 
were more a hindrance than 
useful. There were some liability 
issues which arose when 
discussing that there was not a 
proper procedure in place. Nicole 
will send Sahar and Bill an 
electronic copy of the 
recommendation (attached) to 
take to Presidents Cabinet’s for 
discussion. They will report back 
at the next meeting.  

Additions to the Agenda:  
 


